
 

LOCKVIEW SCHOOL 

ADVISORY COUNCIL 

 

Tuesday, April 26, 2022 

Virtual Meeting- 6:30 pm  

 
 
 
 
SAC Executive Members Present: Trisha Houtby, Debi Ramsay, Kelly Nickel, Kerri Runcan, Christiina Donley 

 

Parents/Guardians Present:  Tiffany Derksen, Ann-Marie Zammit, Claire Phelan, Collen Egan, Kim Browning, Melissa 

Shaw, Laryssa Gomes, Ede Ediger, Ken Ellens 

 

Staff Members Present: Principal-Miss Findlay Regrets: Shanna Steenhuis 

Teaching Staff: Mrs. Muir Regrets: Christine Lowden 

Secretary: Ms. Allison  

 

Meeting called to order at 6:33 p.m.  

 
 
 

1 Welcome. 

Meeting came to order at 6:33 p.m. with 17 members present. 

 

2 February 2022 Minutes 

Minutes were approved by Tiffany Derksen, 2nd by Ann-Marie Zammit 

 

3  Principal's Report – April 26, 2022 Meeting 

 
-showing some photos from wonderful things happening around the school (e.g., badminton 
tournament, Earth Day, coding). 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

★ Staffing for 2022-23 has just started 

★ April calendar  

-Wednesday, April 27 K to Grade 6 Paul Davis Presentation 



-Thursday, April 28 Earth Presentation; Grade 7-12 Paul Davis Presentation 

-Friday, April 29 Lockview Spirit Day; Grade 7 and 8 MADD Presentation in the gym 

★ May calendar  

- May 2-6 Mental Health Week and Education Week 

- Monday, May 2 – Music Monday 

- Tuesday, May 3 Dental Screening  

Grade 7 and 8 to Laura Secord to see Mama Mia 

- Wednesday, May 4 Dental Screening; Grade 7 and 8 CPR; Pizza Hut Lunch 

- Friday, May 6 – Track and Field  

- Thursday, May 12  

Kindergarten Open House from 1-6:20 p.m.  
- Thursday, May 12  

Kindergarten Open House from 1-6:20 p.m.  

When: On Thursday, May 12, you and your child are invited to visit us during a chosen 20 minute 

timeslot between 1:00 p.m. - 6:20 p.m. 

During your 20 minute visit, you will be greeted at the front entrance to complete the registration 

process, have some photo opportunities, receive a “Welcome to Kindergarten” gift bag, have a tour of 

the school, meet the Kindergarten team, take a peek at a Kindergarten classroom, and maybe even meet 

some future friends!  

Where: Lockview Public School - 505 Bunting Road.  

Please come to the front entrance doors of the school to be greeted by Lockview staff.  

Parking spots will be available at the front entrance of the school. 

What to bring: Your little one of course! Please also bring proof of your child’s birth (i.e., birth 

certificate, passport) and proof of address (i.e. utility bill) to complete the student registration process.  

 

K-Grade 3 to wear Lockview spirit wear;  

Track and Field – would council purchase freezies? 

 

- May 16-20 Book Fair 

- Tuesday, May 24 – Staff Meeting and In-Person School Council Mtg 6:30 p.m. (tour of the school 
and classrooms) 

- May Grade 3 and 6 EQAO 

★ Grade 8 Graduation – Tuesday, June 21, 2022  

Plan are underway lead by student voice about what they want: ceremony at Laura Secord, 

★ Technology updates (Christine); Outdoor Access Point where it can be best utilized for outdoor 
learning 

★ Heart Healthy Schools  

- We have amazing leaders: Ms. Neely, Miss Uggucioni, Ms. Dina (YC) and several students (Grade 6) 
who are supporting this in our school. A survey was done with students and the results indicated that we 
need to support students with 1. Stress 2. Physical activity, 3. Mental wellness 4 Healthy Eating and 5. 
Bullying/ school violence. 

We have a bulletin board organized by the team. April: What brings you Joy? May: Favourite Healthy 
Snacks and June: Shou Outs – Peace Our For Summer. 

On the morning announcements we have Mindfulness Mondays and Wellness Wednesdays. 

At Track and Field: there will be a mediation station. Yoga and a price wheel to spin for prizes. Public 
Health is helping to support us with prizes. 

★ Special Lunches -trying Pizza Hut 

★ Trips are in the process of being planned 

Primary- Landmark Cinemas to see, Grade 3s to Balls Falls 

Junior – Descendants, Grade 6s to Binbrook 

Intermediate – Mama Mia, 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
2. Family Community  

★ Kindergarten Open House, Graduation and Book Fair have already been discussed 
 

3)  Instructional Program 

★ Try a Trade Grade 7 and 8 – 30 students participated in this opportunity 

★ OHRC’s Right to Read Inquiry  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

★ Sexual Assault Program – New * Human Trafficking Grade 8 and 7/8 presentation   

★ Grade 3 and 6 EQAO – our teachers continue to learn and prepare our students 

 

4) Safe and Inviting Environment 

★ There is a new DSBN Sexual Violence Toolkit for Elementary Teachers  

★ Your Voice Matters School Culture Survey Update 

  ●2020 

  ○Collaborated with Mental Health Team, Indigenous Education Team, Admin, Teachers 

with opportunities for feedback from OPC, ETFO, OSSTF, 

  ○MOU with Brock Research to revise School Culture Survey 

  ●2021 / 2022 

  ○Dec 2021 - Secondary Survey 

  ○Feb 2022 - Elementary Survey 

  ○Total of 29,000 participants 

  ●2022 

  ○Brock is “cleaning” the data and working with us on best ways to share results 

  ○We are developing a framework for analysis and “now what” ? 

  ○Equity team unpacks system level data to inform our work 

  ●2022 / 2023 

  ○Area Superintendents unpacking school-based data with 

Administrators 

★ HEPA Units  

-we have more individual units for each classroom 

★ We have a gender neutral bathroom which is the same one as our 

accessible bathroom 

★ Quiet Meditation/Multi-Faith Room – why?  
- Legal duty to accommodate under the Ontario Human Rights Commission 

- The right thing – diverse community & society 

- Commitment to inclusion, equity, diversity 

- Encourage a strong culture of religious pluralism 

- Wellness benefits 

◦ Reduces stress and depression 

◦ Increased ability to focus, increased productivity and motivation 

◦ Enhanced creativity 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



4 Bingo Update: 

Our Bingo Chair, Kelly Nickel is moving. Ann-Marie Zammit will be our new Bingo Chair. 

We would like to take this opportunity to thank Kelly for the amazing job she has done working as our 
liason with Delta Bingo over the years. All of her efforts has been greatly appreciated. 

 

Delta Bingo is fully running. VOLUNTEERS are needed. There is an online training module that 
needs to be completed by all volunteers. Volunteers are needed 12 months of the year, even during the 
summer.  

 

To date, we have raised over $30,500.00 at Delta Bingo. 

 

BASKETBALL POLE PADDING  

The school has purchased pads for basketball poles on the playground for student safety. Discussion 
took place regarding padding being paid for from the Bingo account. 

Motion was made by Debi Ramsay, 2nd by Tiffany Derksen, that the pads will be paid from the Bingo 
Account.  MOTION CARRIED. 

 

5 FINANCIAL REPORT SAC  

 

General Account $4089.58 

  

BINGO Account $15704.71  

February Distribution - $1188.28 

March Distribution - $1288.81 

 

CK to be written from Bingo account for playground repairs $4250 

 

Discussion took place regarding purchasing Freezies for Grade 4-8 students participating in Track and 
Field at Lockview School. 

Motion made by Debi Ramsay, 2nd by Tiffany Derksen, that the freezies be paid from the SAC General 
Account. MOTION CARRIED 

 

6 Questions/Comments/ Ideas: 

7 Next  Meeting   

 

6:30-7 p.m. in-person tour of Lockview school/ classrooms  

(time for parents to return home) 

7:15 p.m. Virtual Meeting 

 

 


